OLD ALRESFORD PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE CHRISTY HALL, OLD ALRESFORD ON THURSDAY 25TH AUGUST 2016 AT 7.30.P.M.

PRESENT:
Councillor B. Tucker

Chairman.

Councillors Mrs. J. Tickner, Mr. C. Hancock & Mr. D. Woods.

In attendance –

Parishioner – Ms Ros Adams

County Councillor Mrs. J. Porter.

City Councillor Ms L. Griffiths and E. Jeffs

Mrs R.R. Smith - Clerk to the Council.

1076/08/16
PARISHIONERS QUESTION TIME.
Parishioner Ros Adams expressed concern over the number of Watercress Company lorries in the village.  Members were reminded that there is no restriction on number of vehicles only on the hours when they could use the approach to Manor Farm
The state of Footpath No 31 – to Drove Lane which is now almost impassable.  The Clerk to write to the Landowner (Mr. R. Morgan Giles) requesting that the vegetation is cut back.
1077/08/16 APOLOGIES were received from Parish Councillor Dr. L. Robinson and City Councillor Mr. K. Gottleib.

1078/08/16
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 

2ND JUNE 2016.
Minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd June 2016 having been circulated were taken as read and approved.

1079/08/16 MATTERS ARISING.
(i) Lengthsman – the work agreed for Mike Ring’s visit on the 

8th August had been carried out and the Clerk to write and enquire the date of his next visit to Old Alresford. 

(ii) Old Alresford Place wall – The Clerk to write and enquire 

when the wall will be repaired.

(iii) Lime Trees on Green – further inspection of possible works 

to take place in the Autumn.

(iv) Thank you email from New Alresford Town Trust thanking 

the Parish Council for their donation.

1080/08/16
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT.



County Councillor Mrs. Jackie Porter reported on the following:

The Reducing Waste Programme and the current survey being carried out. 
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The Reducing Waste Programme and the current survey being carried out

The continuing rise in the costs of care and again a survey is currently being carried out.

The consultation on children’s centres had shown that over 80% of respondents objected to the closures – however , financially it had proved impossible to continue the funding.

She also spoke about the Barton Farm works which had now re-started and a presentation give to County Councillors by Public Health on health outcomes.
1081/08/16
CITY COUNCILLOR REPORTS.
City Councillors had submitted a written report and City Councillor E. Jeffs highlighted the following:

Recycling centres –Following the consultation the Alresford Tip is to remain open with reduced hours.  Details will be published by Hampshire County Council.

The Local Plan had been accepted by the Inspector and once all the changes are incorporated a further consultation will take place.

Devolution – this continues to be a major issue and HCC had commissioned a study by independent consultants which will in due course be shared with the public.

He also referred to HCC’s new road policy, Boomtown 2016, the three major projects for the City of Winchester, the Car Park comsultation and reminded members of the Community First Grants programme.

1081/08/16 
PARISH COUNCILLOR'S REPORTS

Christy Hall.   A problem has arisen over the lease granted by the 

Parish Council to the Hall Management Committee which runs out in 4 years time. The matter is being looked at and hopefully will be resolved very soon. 


Highways & Byways.


Footpath 31 is very overgrown and the landowner to be contacted.



Environment
Abbotstone Lane hedges and vegetation has been cut back by the Watercress Company.



Planning.
Applications received – 
Application No
WPP-04555265


Location
Former School Room, Southdowns. Old Alresford.

Proposal
Conversion and adaptation of formerClassroom/Stores

to provide a 4 bedroom single storey dwelling (Class 3) with

associated parking.

Closing date

13th July 2016
Parish Council response – No comment.
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Parish Council response – No comment.
Application No.
16/01189/LIS

Location

Old Alresford House, Colden Lane, Old Alresford

Proposal

Alteration to Rear/Service Staircase

Closing date

8th July 2016
Parish Council response – No comment.
Application No.
WPP-05202766 – FUL & LIS

Location

Swan Cottage, Bighton Road, Old Alresford

Proposal

Restoration, part demolition and extensions to 

Swan Cottage.  New access, erection of boat shed/garage and bridge to link with Cottage.

Closing date
13th July 2016.
Parish Council response – no comment.

Application No. 
WPP-05374412

Location
Old Alresford House, Colden Common Lane, Old Alresford

Proposal
Alterations to opening at basement level.

Closing date
14th September 2015
Parish Council response – no comment

Application No.
WPP-05407299


Location
Old Alresford House, Colden Common Lane, Old Alresford

Proposal
Erection of boundary fencing.

Closing date
14th September 2016
Parish Council response–OBJECT on the following grounds.

Inappropriate materials for fencing in a countryside area.

Unsuitable height.

Loss of views to the property.

Planning Appeal
Case No.
15/00965/PNACOU

Location
Fobdown Farm, Abbotstone Road, Old Alresford

Description
Change of use from agricultural building to dwelling house.

Applicant
Vitacress Salads Ltd.

Appeal decision date   13th June 2016

Decision
ALLOW.
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Decision Allow.

1082/08/16
TO RECORD RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS SINCE THE LAST MEETING.


L.A. Blake – Stream Clearance

£495.00


J. Kimber. Grass cutting.
  

£168.00



Christy Hall




£113.00



J. Kimber – Grass Cutting


£252.00



J. Kimber – Grass Cutting


£168.00



BDO – Auditors



£120.00



R.R. Smith. Clerk’s salary – Q2

£458.85


R.R. Smith. Clerk’s expenses – Q2

£121.76      



WCC. Playground inspections

£79.00



Came & Company – Insurance

£956.40

The Annual Audit had been completed and the Clerk advised the Council of the report received on the Accounts.  

Christy Hall – The Clerk had received a request from the Treasurer of the Christy Hall for a replacement cheque in the sum of £160.00.  The original payment had been made in February 2016 and the cheque had been mislaid.   It was agreed not to stop the original cheque at the Bank as this would incur charges but to request that should the Christy Hall find the missing cheque it be returned to the Clerk for disposal.   
1083/08/16
CORRESPONDENCE
 

Mail log distributed at meeting. 



Clerk’s and Councils Direct             -  LCR Magazine



Clerk Magazine                             -  HALC Annual Report
1084/08/16
PROPOSED DATES FOR MEETINGS IN 2017


The following dates for meetings were agreed subject to availability of the Christy Hall.



Thursday
5th January 2017





16th February 2017





23rd March 2017





27th April 2017 – Annual Parish Meeting





1st June 2017 – Annual General Meeting





20th July 2017





7th September 2017


Monday

27th November 2017     
1085/08/16 DATE OF NEXT MEETING  


Thursday 6 October ???


_______________                  __________________




Date    


 Chairman
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